
“Sportsground Lighting – Passmore Reserve.” DA2020/1097

Attention: Mr Phil Lane, Principal Planner
Northern Beaches Council

Attachments: 1. Christine Deaner Emails 2014
2. WDAP Decision All Against 2010
3. Robinson Strata Management 2010
4. Objections Covering Letter 2010

24th October, 2020
Dear Mr Lane

It was extremely disappointing to learn that our local Council is, once again, considering installing light towers in Passmore 
Reserve, Manly Vale. The issue of installing lighting in the Reserve was first raised by Warringah Council (WC) in 2009 and 
conclusively dismissed in 2010. Even so, the Council tried to re-introduce the lighting in 2014, but like before, it did not proceed 
because of local resistance.

To avoid spending more undue time writing why I believe the proposal should once again be dismissed in 2020 by the Northern 
Beaches Council, I have attached pertinent documents from 2010 and 2014 to make my case. Problems which existed back then 
have substantially increased with more apartments being built locally and increased activity, and lighting, from the Calabria 
Club, resulting in considerably more night time light, noise and street parking. Many of the submissions made against the 
lighting in 2009-10 can be read on Council’s website, listed under “Documents” for DA2009/1658. Additionally, as mentioned 
in the WDAP report, daytime use of our building surrounds are still being used as urinals, and no doubt, that would increase at 
night if lights were installed in Passmore Reserve.

Back in 2010 submissions from former Premier, Mike Baird, Mackellar Girls School Principal, Christine Del Gallo, then owner of 
Robinson Strata Management and Vice President of Strata Community Australia, Austin Robinson, and hundreds of local 
residents were considered by the WDAP on 24th April, 2010. Its unanimous vote was 4-0 against the lighting being installed. A 
majority of elected WC Councillors at the 25th May 2010 Council meeting voted to accept the WDAP’s decision as final, and 
Council’s Internal Ombudsman, Mr Richard Bowron, advised in writing:-

“…. elected Councillors have voted to abandon any planned appeal against the WDAP decision in this matter and 
that finalises the issue.”.

Quotes from those submissions are detailed in the “Christine Deaner Emails 2014”, attachment #1. 

Nevertheless, in 2014 WC tried again to have lights installed when Ms Christine Deaner, Senior Recreational Planner, Parks, 
Reserves & Foreshores was given the task. Fortunately, she quickly became aware of what had previously occurred. She 
understood, and respected, the concerns of local residents by terminating further action. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and for considering the detail in the attachments.

Joe Maccioni
27-31 Campbell Parade, Manly Vale 2093
Email: maccioni@tpg.com.au

Sent: 24/09/2020 1:42:17 PM
Subject: DA2020/1097 Passmore Reserve Lighting
Attachments: 1. Christine Deaner Emails 2014.pdf; 2. WDAP Decision All Against 2010.pdf; 3. 

Robinson Strata Management 2010.pdf; 4. Objections Covering Letter 2010.pdf; 
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Minutes of Warringah Development Assessment Panel Meeting held on 28 April 2010 

 
ITEM 

 3.1  

 

WARRINGAH DEVELOPMENT ASSESSMENT PANEL MEETING 

 

3.1 Passmore Reserve, Campbell Parade, Manly Vale – Installation of New 
Lighting Structures 

 
Panel Member 

Mary-Lynne Taylor, Chair (Environmental Law) 

Brett Newbold, Urban Design Expert 

Marcus Sainsbury, Environmental Expert 

Melissa Chapman, Community Representative 

DA 2009/1658 

Application Details 

Installation of New Lighting Structures  

Site Description 

Part Lot 2743, DP 750238, Passmore Reserve Campbell Parade, Manly Vale,  
 
Site Visit 

An inspection of the site was undertaken by the Panel and staff members prior to the WDAP 
Meeting.  A copy of all the objection letters was provided to the Panel who considered the 
objections on the site visit. 

Proceedings in Brief 

The Panel was addressed by five (5) local residents; there were 44 written submissions and 173 
Form Letters against the application.  One of the speakers was the Head Mistress of Mackellar 
Girls School, which is located opposite the site, who raised concerns that presently the use of 
Passmore Reserve for soccer games was causing difficulties at the school for functions held there 
at night and was concerned that if the use was to continue to a later time, this conflict will continue 
and would also introduce conflict regarding on street parking.  The school provides no parking 
onsite at all for functions of this nature and parents must rely on street parking for a school of 1,100 
students.  The Head Mistress complained that from what she had learnt, there was no need to use 
this park for night use as she did not believe any group was pressing for the use of this park and 
she pointed to the existence of Nolans Reserve, where there had been much less objection and 
much less impact on the neighbouring properties.  The Panel noted that the Nolans Reserve fields 
have 6 playing fields as apposed to only 2 at Passmore Reserve. 
 
Another resident had done a survey of the use presently being made of playing fields in the area 
that had night lights.  He did a survey over approximately 1 week and showed that where lights 
were on, there was often no activity at all or very small numbers of persons using the lit field.  This 
seems to add to the concern by the Head Mistress that these lights will be available but may not be 
necessary and may have other impacts than just the concern about light spill, namely additional 
use, meaning additional noise and problems with parking. 
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Other residents complained that presently, the use made of the sports fields impacts on their 
amenity in that there was vandalism and there are parking problems and activities such as 
urinating on streets and in private houses, necessitating clean-up operations. 

Another resident suggested that Passmore Reserve was popular because it was smaller and 
presented as an “arena” and that it was a better pitch, which resulted in better games being played 
there, with a greater number of visitors.  Also, apparently soccer is a game that attracts noisier 
supporters. 

The Panel was assisted with information given by Councils Team Leader of Parks, Recreation and 
Building.  He advised the Panel that Council did not choose what games that would be played on a 
particular field, as this was left to the Sporting Union, who are also responsible for the behaviour of 
the patrons.  Also, he informed the Panel that Council did not monitor what fields are being used, 
but the Panel was advised that in the future, Council will be charging for the amount of light needed 
in terms of Green Power and that it would be in the interests of the Club’s to limit the amount of 
time the lights are on. 

The Panel was concerned that if the resident’s are correct, it may be appropriate for certain sports 
and certain clubs to be located in a particular area where noise is less intrusive, however, this was 
not in the hands of Council to decide. 

The Panel was also concerned at the existing impact of the use of Passmore Reserve by sporting 
clubs; where apparently there are no controls (or certainly no control in the hands of Council) to 
deal with what would be unsatisfactory impacts on residential properties and the school.  If this 
were a commercial operation such as a hotel, there would be such controls put in place to manage 
the activity.  In fact, the complaints of the neighbours are similar to those of a person living close to 
a hotel. 

As a result, the Panel is unwilling at this stage to approve the lights on this sporting facility and 
suggest that Council might work out an operational management plan for any sporting group using 
Passmore Reserve, that would deal with the amenity concerns of the residents, both existing 
concerns and new concerns and this particular Operational Management Plan might require 
sporting groups to select what games and what activities they carry out on Passmore Reserve 
where residential properties are more sensitive to noise. 

Council’s representatives acknowledge that the playing of cricket was a less impacting sport on 
this particular reserve compared to soccer.   

The Panel agrees with the comments of the residents that the mere approval of the proposed 
lighting would have wider consideration than just a concern about light spill, because it is likely to 
involve persons staying in the area longer and if their behaviour is already poor, will no doubt 
continue such behaviour later into the night.  By having persons there longer will make sure there 
are cars parked there for a longer period of time and does not provide any incentive to those 
persons using the sports fields to act in a resident friendly manner. 

The Panel recommendation is for refusal of this application for the following reasons: 
 
1. The unsatisfactory impact on residential amenity. 

2. Insufficient information has been provided in relation to the manner in which the sports field 
will be operated once the lights have been installed which will allow play to continue until 
9.30pm. 

3. The applicant has not provided an operational management plan which deals with the 
manner in which unsatisfactory night time sporting activity will be managed to prevent 
negative impacts on nearby residents. 
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DECISION OF WARRINGAH DEVELOPMENT ASSESSMENT PANEL 

 
That the Development Application No. DA2009/1658 for the installation of lighting structures at Part 
Lot 2743, DP 750238, Passmore Reserve, Manly Vale be refused for the following reasons: 
 
1. Pursuant to Section 79(C) (1) (b) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, 

the proposed development will have a detrimental impact on residential amenity through 
excessive noise and anti-social behaviour.  Furthermore, the application does not adequately 
address residential amenity impacts and operational management issues.  In this regard, 
insufficient information accompanies the application in relation to the use of the reserve for 
sporting purposes for the extended period till 9.30pm and the resultant residential amenity 
impacts that have the potential to negatively impact on the amenity of adjoining and nearby 
residential properties. 

 
2. Insufficient information has been submitted with the application, which does not allow a 

complete and proper assessment of the proposed development.  In this regard, the 
application was not accompanied by an operational management plan to demonstrate how 
the behaviour of reserve users can be managed during the extended hours of use of the 
reserve under floodlit conditions. 

 

 

 
Voting 4/0 








